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MASS TIMES: 
Saturday Vigil Mass                        5pm 
Sunday                           7:30, 9 & 11am  
Weekday and Saturday                    8am 
Rosary                                        7:30am 

EXPOSITION AND BENEDICTION: 
Saturday      3:30-4:45pm 

Friday Divine Mercy Chaplet         

after 8am Mass 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday                             3:30-4:45pm 

Sunday                              8:30-9:40am*  

Monday through Friday     7:30-7:50am 

If only one priest is available, 

confessions will end 10 minutes before 

Mass begins.  

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 
M, W, TH             8:30am-4:30pm 

Tuesday      1pm-4:30pm 

Friday    8:30am-12pm 

5925 West Lake Street 
Saint Louis Park, MN 55416 

www.hfamn.org | 952.925.9193 

March 30th, 2025 
Fourth Sunday of Lent 

Donate to Holy Family 
If you are a visitor to our parish (or not yet signed up for 
online giving), you can make donations by visiting our 
website or scanning the code on the right. You may also 
place donations in the basket passed by ushers at Mass.  

Special Collection: Care Fund 
Our Care Fund helps meet the emergency needs of our parishioners and 
those in our community 

Sunday Hospitality & HFHE Project Fair 
Following all Sunday Masses, browse the Holy Family Home 
Educators Project Fair and enjoy donuts, coffee, and fellowship in the 
lower level of the church. If you are able, please help to serve, set up, 
or clean up. 

Lauds (Morning Prayer) For Lent  I 
After our 9am Mass, please consider joining us every Sunday of Lent 
for Lauds, morning prayer. Worship guides will be available. 

HFYA Sunday Gathering 
Following 9am Mass, all young adults are invited to a Gospel 
discussion with refreshments in the Nazareth House behind the church. 

Aquinas Library Open 
After the 9am & 11am Masses, the Aquinas Library will be open at 
Holy Family Academy. Stop by and check out a book! 

Middle School Gathering 
From 12:30-2:30pm, youth grades 6-8 are invited to a time of faith & 
fellowship at Holy Family Academy. Bring a friend! 

SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
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TODAY AT HOLY FAMILY 
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Stay up-to-date on communications 
from Holy Family Church and 
Academy by following us on social 
media, signing up for Flocknote, and 
keeping an eye on our websites. 
Scan the QR codes below to learn 
more. Have questions? Email 
maria.brounstein@hfcmn.org. 

STAY CONNECTED 

BAPTISM 
Most baptisms are scheduled following 
the 11am Mass on Sunday or the 8 am 
Mass on Saturday after parent 
preparation. Please contact 
staff@hfcmn.org to learn more. 

PARISH OFFICE  

MATRIMONY 
Interested in having your wedding at 
Holy Family parish? Weddings of 
parishioners should be scheduled at least 
six months in advance for proper 
spiritual preparation. Contact 
staff@hfcmn.org for more information. 

OTHER SACRAMENTS 
For information on reconciliation and 
first Holy Communion for children, 
please contact Linda Wandrei: 
Linda.Wandrei@hfcmn.org. For 
information about Confirmation, email 
Jonathan@hfcmn.org. 

FUNDAMENTALS OF CATHOLICISM: 
OCIA 
Interested in entering the Catholic 
Church or learning more about the faith? 
Email frm@hfcmn.org. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the parish office as soon as 
possible if you or a loved one is in need 
of Anointing of the Sick or Last Rites. 

Cover Art: “The  Prodigal Son” by 

Pompeo Batoni via Wikimedia 

Commons 

MARIAN CONSECRATION BY YOUNG LADIES AT HFA 

Having completed a 33 day period of preparation, seven young ladies 
from Holy Family Academy made their Marian consecrations on the 
very appropriate Solemnity of the Annunciation. Consecration is an 
act by which “a person or thing is dedicated to the service and worship 
of God” (Catholic Encyclopedia). In the case of Marian consecration, 
the person is dedicated to Jesus through Mary. The individual places 
himself or herself in the protection of Mary in a special way, dedicates 
all of their thoughts, words, and actions to her (and through her to 
Christ), and receives the grace needed to imitate her holiness in a 
special way. The scriptural roots of Marian consecration come from 
the Gospel of John, where Jesus entrusts his beloved disciple to Mary 
from the cross.  

In 1712, St. Louis de Montfort wrote “True Devotion to Mary,” a 
work calling for all Catholics to fully consecrate themselves to Our 
Lady. In the 20th Century, Pope St. John Paul II was so inspired by de 
Montfort’s writing that he adopted the phrase, “Totus Tuus Maria” on 
his papal coat of arms. Our young ladies used a program of 
preparation that utilized both the writings of St. Louis de Montfort and 
Pope St. John Paul the Great.  

Please join me in offering a prayer of thanksgiving and 
encouragement for 
those who have made 
their consecration. 

“We are present before 
you, O Lady… binding 
our souls to our hope in 
you, and as to a most 
secure and firm anchor, 
to you we consecrate 
our minds, our souls, 
our bodies, in a word, 
our very selves, 
honoring you with 
psalms, hymns and 
spiritual canticles.” 
– St. John Damascene 

LAETARE SUNDAY 

The fourth Sunday in Lent is called Laetare Sunday. The name for this 
Sunday comes from the first words of the introit: “Rejoice O 
Jerusalem, and all who love her.” We are called to rejoice because 
now we have reached the halfway point of Lent. Our penances will 
come to an end soon as we celebrate the death and resurrection of 
Christ. The Catholic Encyclopedia reminds us, “special signs of joy 
[are] permitted on this day, intended to encourage the faithful in their 
course through the season of penance.” Flowers may decorate the 
main altar, the priest wears rose vestments, and the organ may be 
played at Mass in a manner that is more than simply supporting 
congregational singing.  

As we come to the midpoint of Lent, persevere in your additional 
prayers, works of mercy and penitential practices!  



5 

LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR 

TOILETRIES COLLECTION 

Each Lent, Holy Family donates 
toiletries to the Little Sisters of the 
Poor for their senior care facilities. 
Although the Sisters are leaving the 
Twin Cities, the residents of their 
nursing home currently remain in 
need of toiletry donations. Please 
consider dropping off men’s and 
women’s deodorant, tissues, 
toothpaste, and unscented 
dermatologist-approved lotion at the 
collection baskets by the church 
exits. We are also in need of drivers 
to deliver collected supplies to the 
sisters. If you are interested in 
assisting with delivery, please 
contact pat.gawarecki@hfcmn.org. 
Thank you! 

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE 2025 

LENTEN FRIDAY GATHERINGS 

Each Friday, all are invited to a fish fry in the lower level 
of the church starting at 5pm. Stations of the Cross begins 
in the church at 7pm and is directly followed by our Lenten 
Lecture Series (info below). To catch up on past lectures, 
visit https://hfcmn.org/lenten-lecture-series-2025. 

April 4—I thirst (Fr. Austin Litke, OP) 

April 11—It is finished (Dr. Faith Pawl) 

Good Friday Homily—Father, into thy hands I commend my spirit! (Fr. 
Mark Moriarty) 

Tenebrae | Wed. April 16th, 7pm 

Holy Thursday | April 17th 
Adoration Chapel closes (until 
Easter Monday): 8am 
HFYA Triduum Retreat: 5pm 
Holy Thursday Mass: 7pm 
Church open for prayer until 
midnight 

Good Friday | April 18th 
HFYA Tridduum Retreat: All Day 
Parish Office Closed: All Day 
Good Friday Service: 3pm 
Stations of the Cross: 7pm 
Youth Group screening of “The 
Passion:” 8pm 

Holy Saturday | April 19th 
HFYA Triduum Retreat: All Day 
Easter Vigil Mass: 8pm 
Easter Vigil Social: 10pm-midnight 

Easter Sunday | April 20th 
Easter Sunday Masses: 7:30am, 
9:00am, 11:00am 

Easter Monday | April 21st 
Parish Office Closed: All Day 
Adoration Chapel reopens: after 8am 
Mass 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Fundamentals of Catholicism Class | April 3, 7pm 
Fundamentals of Catholicism is for all adults who would like to 
learn more about the teachings of Christ and his Church, 
especially those who are called to join the Catholic Church. 
Our next class is April 3rd from 7-9pm in the Sts. Peter & Paul 
Room, where we will discuss the sixth through tenth commandments. To 
learn more, visit https://hfcmn.org/become-catholic . 

HFHE Clothing Swap | April 5-6 
Clean out your closet and drop off gently used pieces for Holy Family 
Home Educators’ clothing swap! The swap will take place from 9am-
7pm on April 5 and from 9am-1pm on April 6th in the Sts. Peter & 
Paul Room, and is open to all. You can drop items off on Friday, April 
4th from 3:30-9pm in the Sts. Peter & Paul Room. Accepted items 
include kids’ clothes and shoes, maternity clothes, outdoor wear, and 
infant & children’s linens. Have questions? Please email 
hopemndobson@gmail.com. 

Group Event: AI Class | April 5, 9-11am 
AI is revolutionizing the world around us—from healthcare and 
business to education and entertainment—but what does that 
mean for you and your family? Attend this informative and 
engaging class to get some answers. This event will be in Fr. 
Moorman Hall and includes light refreshments. Learn more 
here: https://e.givesmart.com/events/GNm/i/. 

Adoro Te Adoration Hour & Potluck | April 5, 6-8pm 
Come to an evening of Adoration to contemplate “Accompanying Christ 
in His Passion” with reverent music and reflections. We will share food 
and fellowship beforehand at 6pm downstairs in the hall. Then, Adoration 
will begin in the church promptly at 7pm. Come to one or both!  

Altar Server Taco Breakfast  | April 6 
Help support Holy Family’s Altar Servers by attending a taco breakfast 
after all Sunday Masses on April 6th. All free-will offerings go to support 
this wonderful liturgical ministry! 

Lenten Parish Confessions Night | April 9, 4:30-6pm, 7-8:30pm 
Prepare your heart for the coming of Easter by receiving the sacrament of 
Reconciliation on Wednesday, April 9th, from 4:30-6pm and from 7-
8:30pm. Multiple priests will be available. 
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Come and adore 
Christ in Holy 
Family’s perpetual 
adoration chapel! 
Entrance to the 
chapel is on the west 
side of the sanctuary 
end of the Church.    

We need Adorers!  
Go online to 
www.hfcmn.org/
eucharistic-

adoration to sign up to be a 
substitute or to take one of the 
hours listed below. 
Contact Mike Zwack with 
questions: 612.710.5007 

 
Wed.: 2-3pm,  

Fri.:  1-2am, noon-1pm 

Sat.:  9-10am, 10-11am, 11pm-
midnight 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Hospitality Leaders: We are in need of volunteers to oversee and 
participate in the serving donuts each week. We have had ongoing 
difficulty securing helpers for donuts, and having designated 
volunteers to oversee hospitality and show the ropes to new helpers 
would be amazing! Your help ensures that we can continue to enjoy 
hospitality as a parish. To learn more, visit hfcmn.org/hospitality. 
Huge thanks to all those who are already regular volunteers! 

Funeral Lunch Helpers: With the retirement of our  beloved 
funeral lunch lady, Pat Menke, Holy Family is searching for more 
helpers to serve funeral lunches. For more information, contact 
pat.gawarecki@hfcmn.org. 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: Individuals are 
needed to bring Jesus’ Eucharistic presence to the homebound & to 
weekend Mass attendees. For more information, contact 
pat.gawarecki@hfcmn.org. 

CURRENT VOLUNTEER NEEDS 

High School Youth Group | 
Wednesdays, 6:30-8:30pm, 
Nazareth House 
This week, Confirmation students 
are required to attend a Confession 
night. Confirmed youth are invited 
to enjoy a fellowship night. The 
evening officially starts at 6:30pm 
with pizza for dinner, but come as 
early as 3:45 to hang out, play 
games, eat snacks, or do homework. 
Bring a friend! 

YOUTH EVENTS 

LOST & FOUND TABLE 

MONTHLY COLLECTION FOR THE HANDMAIDS | APRIL 1-2 

SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY ACADEMY 

COVERING STATUES 

Following Sunday Masses, check 
the Lost & Found table in Fr. 
Moorman Hall for misplaced items. 
Unclaimed items will be donated. 

Help is needed to cover the statues 
after the 8am Mass on Saturday, 
April 5. Please let Pat Gawarecki 
know if you are able to help (looking 
for men and women). 
Contact Pat.Gawarecki@hfcmn.org  
or 952-999-4890. 

Every month, Holy Family Academy’s Parent-Teacher Organization 
will be collecting grocery and household items for the Handmaids of 
the Heart of Jesus who so generously enrich our parish and school 
communities by their involvement. A helper will be collecting items 
in the half circle in front of church. Look for the sign and open trunk.  
The April 1st collection will be from 2:45-3:15pm, and the April 
2nd collection will be 7:15-7:45am. 

The Handmaids are especially in need of fresh produce, dairy items, 
eggs, meat, cereal, household goods and gas cards. Please contact 
Jenny Bullard with questions: jennybullard@gmail.com. Thank you 
for generously supporting the sisters! 

Gertens Plant Sale Fundraiser: Last Chance to Order! 
Sunday, March 30th, is the last day to order a plant.. Proceeds 
will go toward PTO school events. Delivery to Holy Family 
occurs on May 7th. Contact Liz Toenjes with any 
questions: liz.toenjes@gmail.com. Browse the Sale by visiting 
https://www.gertensfundraising.com/ or scanning the QR code. Store 
ID: 186. 

Crusader Cup | June 9th 
Mark your calendar! Holy Family will once again be taking 
over the green for our annual Crusader Cup golf tournament on 
Monday, June 9th. Registration opens April 1st. To learn more, 
visit https://hfcmn.org/crusader-cup. 

Parent Enrichment Night: Digital Technology & Parenting 
Panel | April 10th, 6:30-8pm  
All Holy Family parents are invited to attend this panel 
discussion about parenting and technology in Kattar Hall. To 
RSVP, please visit https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/20F0949ABAC2BA6F49-53553193-parent. 

mailto:Pat.Gawarecki@hfcmn.org
mailto:jennybullard@gmail.com


Jack Justice † 

To request prayers, go to 
www.hfcmn.org/prayer-requests. 
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Mozart’s Vespers | March 30th, 3pm 
Once again this year, the Twin Cities Catholic Chorale will present W. 
A. Mozart´s “Vesperae Solennes de Confessore” as part of Sunday 
afternoon Vespers at the Church of Saint Agnes. Vespers are sung by the 
Saint Agnes Schola Cantorum every Sunday at 3:00 p.m. The Chorale 
and orchestra will join the Schola for the Mozart Vespers, which will 
coincide with the solemn closing of 40 Hours Devotion at the parish on 
Laetare Sunday, March 30 at 3pm. All are invited to this rare 
presentation of the Mozart Vespers in a liturgical setting. 

JP2 Club Women’s Biking Outing | April 5th 
The JP2 Club is offering a women's bike outing every 
Saturday morning at 7:30am starting the first weekend in 
April, lasting through the spring and summer. The group  
will be meeting at the Lake Harriet Bandshell and biking 
some of the downtown lakes. Please bring a helmet and a 
bike. This event is free! Visit https://jp2club.com/pages/calendar or scan 
the QR code to RSVP. 

Chesterton Academy Open House | April 8th, 6-7pm 
Parents of current 5th-7th grade students are invited to Chesterton 
Academy's Early Engagement Open House on Tuesday, April 8 from 6-
7pm. This event is perfect for middle school families who are actively 
discerning where to send their child to high school. This event occurs 
onsite at Chesterton Academy, 1320 Mainstreet Hopkins, MN 55343. 

Chrism Mass | April 17th, 10am 
The faithful of the Archdiocese are invited to gather at the Cathedral of 
St. Paul for the annual Chrism Mass. This Mass is an opportunity to pray 
for our priests, who each year renew their vows at this Mass. On this 
occasion, moreover, the Sacred Chrism will be consecrated and the Oil 
of Catechumens and Oil of the Sick will be blessed (to be used in the 
administration of the sacraments in the next year throughout the 
Archdiocese).  

Sat.  March 29, 8:00am……………………………..…..Shafer Family 
Sat. March 29, 5:00pm……………………………...…..Diane Huge † 
Sun March 30, 7:30am…………………………….….Matthew Snyder 
Sun. March 30, 9:00am……………...………John & Candy Shumosic 
Sun. March 30, 11:00am…………………………………...The Parish 
Mon, March 31, 8:00am……………..…..Kenneth George Bergwell † 
Tues. April 1, 8:00am…………………………..…….Michael Snyder 
Wed. April 2, 8:00am………………………….……..Christine Dowie 
Thurs. April 3, 8:00am………….………………….....Rebecca Snyder 
Fri. April 4, 8:00am……………………………….…….Charlie Haug 
Sat. April 5, 8:00am………………………………..….Walter Dehn † 
Sat. April 5, 5:00pm….………………………………..….Ron Snyder 
Sun April 6, 7:30am…………………………..……..Bill Donlon Jr. † 
Sun. April 6, 9:00am……………………...David & Grace Tomaschko 
Sun. April 6, 11:00am……………………………………...The Parish 

MASS INTENTIONS 

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

STEWARDSHIP NOTE: 
Even when the special collection goes 
to another organization, please fill out 
all checks to “Holy Family Catholic 
Church” with the name of the special 
collection on the memo line; the 
church then is able to write one check 
to the organization.  

Next Week’s Special Collection: 
Care Fund 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 

MARCH 15-16 CONTRIBUTIONS 

Member Envelopes: $8,245.75 
Online Giving: $17,752.05 
Plate: $1,271.50 
Total: $27,269.30 

Special Collection—Care Fund: 
$570.05 

40 Days for Life is an 
international movement 
engaged in prayer, fasting, 
peaceful vigil and 
community outreach to end 
abortion. Please consider fulfilling 
your Lenten obligation of prayer this 
year by joining other members of the 
Holy Family community in covering a 
day of prayer outside the St. Paul 
Planned Parenthood Clinic on 
Saturday, April 12th, from 8am-
4:30pm. To learn more and sign up 
for a slot, visit https://
www.40daysforlife.com/en/st.paul. 

If you suspect abuse or if a person is 

in imminent danger, always call 911 

first. To report abuse to the 

archdiocese, visit: https://

www.archspm.org/. 

REPORT ABUSE 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE 

To have a Mass said for someone, please stop by during open hours 
or contact the parish office at staff@hfcmn.org or 952-999-0113. 


